Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on November 5, 2019
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee


Kenneth Schumacher (arrived at 4:45)

Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee
William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent

Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in Attendance:

Claud Cormier (departed at 5:00)

Hydrogeologist/ HydroSource


Dan Tawczynski (departed at 5:00)

Property Owner – Taft Farms

Martha Tawczynski (departed at 5:00)
Property Owner – Taft Farms


Paul Tasczynski (departed at 5:00)

Property Owner – Taft Farms


John Raymaakers (departed at 5:00)
J.L. Raymaakers & Sons, Inc. 


Laurie Raymaakers (departed at 5:00)
J.L. Raymaakers & Sons, Inc., President


Ryan Kobus (departed at 5:00)
 
J.L. Raymaakers & Sons, Inc., Project Manager


Daniel M. McKellick


Bacon/Wilson Attorneys at Law
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. by District Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting of October 15, 2019:
WB made a motion to accept the minutes from the October 15, 2019 meeting. RH seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendents Report:

PM stated everything has been winterized, seasonal waters have been disconnected and the second water refill station has been installed in front of the Mason Library (both of the refill stations are off for the winter).  The hydrant in front of the fire station needs to be dug up and replaced.  That work will begin tomorrow.
Financial Report:
CM submitted the following for the board to review:

Payables and warrant # 16 dated 10/18/2019 – in the amount of $16,186.76


Payables and warrant # 17 dated 10/25/2019 – in the amount of $12,483.87

Payables and warrant # 18 dated 11/1/2019 – in the amount of $9,206.41


October 2019 receivables and cash report

RH made a motion to accept the October cash journal and receivables as submitted.  WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

New Business:

The board agreed to pay the invoice submitted by McCormick, Murtagh & Marcus
Old Business:
There was a lengthy discussion pertaining to securing a secondary water source on the Taft property.  CC supplied the board with a comparison chart for possible supply well layouts (attached).  CC told the board 
that a 400 ft. radius would have to be secured for wells extracting over 100,000 gpd.  The district requires 700 gpm / 800,000 gpd CC agreed to contact D.E.P. to discuss our intentions.  
DM addressed the board regarding outstanding change orders and net cost and bid markup for items associated with work change directives.  The board received several handouts pertaining to change orders, net costs, bid mark ups at 55% (attached).  
The board had a brief discussion and WA stated that no decision would be made until Tighe & Bond gave input and the board spoke to district legal counsel.
Walter Atwood adjourned the meeting at 6:10 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia J. Ullrich

District Clerk

